
to use the Lordôs Prayer as 
the perfect example of 

prayer which has been 

given to us by Jesus him-
self. Under each of the 

following section titles he 

uses Scripture, the Cate-

chism, and life examples 
to further clarify the 

meaning and application 

of each principle. These 
are the section titles he 

uses in the remainder of 

his article: 
 
We Pray Because We Need 

and Even Long for Inti-
macy with Our Father-
God 

We Pray to Acknowledge His 
Holiness and Cry for that 
Holiness to be Manifest 
in Us 

We Pray for the Advance of 
His Kingdom 

We Pray to Seek His Will 
and His Way 

We Pray so We May Receive 
from the Father Every-
thing We Need for Life 

We Pray so Sin Will Not 
Stand Between Us and 
the Father 

We Pray so We May Receive 
Grace to Forgive 

We Pray to Be Delivered 

Most of you have 
probably never 

heard of the maga-

zine óConnections 
for evangelical 

Lutheran Chris-

tians.ô However, it 

is a full color, high
-gloss magazine 

printed by Sola Publishing 

for LCMC, LutheranCore, 
and the NALC. Each issue 

focuses upon a theme, and 

include reflective, per-
sonal, inspirational, and 

theological articles as well 

as continuing columns by 

regular contributors and 
updates from LCMC, Lu-

theranCore, and the 

NALC. It is both informa-
tive and inspirational.  [If 

you are interested in sub-

scribing or purchasing 
recent past issues go to 

www.solapublishing.org] 

 

The theme of the Septem-
ber/October issue of 

óConnectionsô magazine is 

prayer. The lead article 
under the heading of The-

ology in Practice is writ-

ten by Rob Lewis ï the 

director of World Mission 
Prayer League, Canada ï 

and is titled Why We Pray. 
I have included a few 

quotes and the section 

titles so that each of you 
might ponder the reasons 

why you pray. Perhaps 

Robôs insights and per-

spective will help 
strengthen, deepen, and 

affirm your own prayer 

life. He writes: 
 

It appears that the earliest 
account of people praying in 
Scripture is found in Genesis 
4:26: ñTo Seth also a son 
was born, and he called his 
name Enosh. At that time 
people began to call upon 
the name of the Lord.ò This 
was at the beginning of civili-
zation, not long after the fall 
into sin by our original par-
ents, Adam and Eve. Sin 
gave birth to sin from one 
generation to another, and 
soon people found them-
selves desperate and crying 
out to their Creator-Godé 
 
This is the heart of prayer. 
We pray to experience fel-
lowship with Godé 
 
Lewis (as so many others 

have done) then goes on 
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We have kicked off a new sea-

son of learning for our congrega-

tion with a carnival themed Rally 

Day.  There were activities for all 

ages, and those that required 

youth and adults to work to-

gether.   

 

Sunday school for the youth are 

divided into two groups now.  

One group for younger children 

(up to 8 years old) and the other 

for the older children (9 and 

older).   

 
Sunday School for the  youth 

meet following service on the 

1st and 3rd Sunday of each 

month, unless there are excep-

tions, and those will be commu-

nicated through announce-

ments, bulletins, and newsletter 

calendars.  Adult Sunday School 

meets at 8:45 AM every Sunday 

from Temptation, Evil and the 
Evil One 

We Pray to Acknowledge and Be 
Assured that the Kingdom and 
the Power and the Glory Belong 
to the Father, No Matter What 
Happens 

We Pray to Experience Intimacy with 
the Triune God 
 

Perhaps as you read through 

this list you were reminded of 

some things you learned in con-

firmation class, or a sermon you 
once heard; but hopefully 

Lewisô teaching on the Lordôs 

Prayer helps you answer this 
question for yourself in a new 

way ï óWhy do we pray?ô. 

 

He concludes the article by 
leaving us with this thought: 

 
I think the beloved Norwegian pas-
tor and teacher Ole Hallesby 
summed it up well: ñTo pray is 
nothing more involved than to open 
the door, giving Jesus address to 
our needs and permitting Him to 
exercise His own power in dealing 
with them.ò Lord, teach us to pray 
(Luke 11:1). 
 
May your prayers be fruitful ï 

always leading you into a deeper 

relationship with God. 

Pastoral Ponderings 

(unless otherwise noted). 

 

The youth group will be meeting the 

2nd Sunday of each month follow-

ing worship.  Phyllis Alban has sev-

eral ideas for projects and fun ac-

tivities brewing, so come and find 

out what is happening!   

Please continue to keep the 

following people in your 

prayers this monthé 

 

Arlene and Harry Foreback 

Clay and Eleanor Stotler 

Helen Goodrich 

Louise Gilpin 

Jeanora Hare 

P r a y e r  L i s t  

M i n i s t r y  o f  N u r t u r i n g  

S u n d a y  S c h o o l  a n d  Y o u t h  
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Cumberland Theater opened its 

26th season with the musical 

òThe Producersó from July 12th 

through the 28th.  One of the fea-

tured performers was Karen 

McCabe.  The musical director 

was Chris McCabe,  Those of us 

who saw the musical, report it was 

outstanding with much laughter 

from the role that Karen por-
trayed! 

 

A beautiful reception was held on 

August 17th from 5 until 9 oõclock 

in the pavilion of the Hen House 

on Route 40, above Frostburg, in 

honor of the May wedding of Carol 

Larson and Tim Martin.  Carol was 

attired in a beautiful ankle length 

beige layered chiffon dress that 

seemed to òflowó in that Garrett 

County cool breeze.  Not to be 

missed...Tim looked quite 

òdapperó in his suit and accesso-

ries! 

The tables were covered in white 

cloths with blue linen napkins.  

They were centered with small 

loaves of bread entwined with 

grapes.  Also a blue and white 

card and ribbon inscribed with 

their names in silver and a reli-

gious writing with the name of the 

table guests. 

After a welcome by the couple a 

delicious buffet dinner was pre-

pared and served by the Hen 

House chef and staff.  Pastor 

Mark gave the invocation pre-
ceded by their engagement story 

to the guests who didnõt witness 

the proposal an one of our 

Wednesday Lenten services. 

Following the dinner the Chinese 

Bandits provided music for danc-

ing.  Some members of our church 

displayed their ballroom abilities!  

Their wedding cake was cut by the 

couple and served during the 

evening. 

God bless the Martin couple, Tim 

and Carol, and we wish you eter-

nity of wedded bliss! 

 

A travel and study in England, 

Ireland, Scotland and Wales in 

the summer of 2014, has been 

presented to Allegany High 
School 10th grader, Christopher 

Keller.  The People to People pro-

gram, founded by the late Presi-

dent Dwight Eisenhower, issued 

the honor.  He will join other high 

school students from the West-

ern Maryland area as they have 

academic success, gain global 

awareness and experience cul-

tures first hand. 

They identified Christopher 

through their partnership with the 

National Research Center for Col-

lege and Universities admissions.  

This is quite an honor bestowed 

on Christopher who is the son of 

proud father, Rich; grandparents, 

Dick and Pat and nephew of Andi 

Liller.  Weõre proud of you 

too...Christopher!! 

 

The third annual church picnic 

with worship services, was held 

in Pavilion 6-Consitution Park on 

Sunday, August 25th with ap-

proximately 65 persons attend-

ing. 

The childrenõs sermon and morn-

ing message were given by Pas-
tor Mark.  The assisting minister 

and liturgist was Dave Snyder.  

The ushers were Al Lantz and 

Greg Lewis.  The communion ser-

vice was  by intinction with Dave 

assisting Pastor Mark.  The com-

munion bread maker was Becky 

McIntyre.  Chris McCabe was the 

organist. 

The picnic followed the worship 

hour with the invocation extended 

by Pastor Mark.  The workers were 

Marsha/Don Squires, Al/Carol 

Lantz, Scott/Andi Liller (picnic co-

ordinator), Adrian/Wes Weems, 

Dave Snyder, Dick Keller, and 

Dave Larrick. 

The picnic area was decorated 

with pastel colored balloons and 
table covers.  Our Living Word Lu-

theran Church banner was hung 

at the pavilion. 

A sunburst piñata hung from a 

tree with the youth taking turns to 

break it open.  Carolyn Hughes 

made the last swat knocking it 

from the tree with holes in it 

breaking open with candy for the 

kids. 

An auction was held with Andi 

Liller being the auctioneer as-

sisted by Vicki Larrick and Sadie 

Koser, with Pat Keller keeping 

tally.  The decorated boxes and 

gift bags were donated by church 

members with special gifts for the 

youth and children to bid on.  The 

special menõs shoe which has 

travelled through many family re-

unions of Vicki Larrick, found its 

way to our reunion and was bon 

on for $6 by Carol Lantz.  Be-

ware...this shoe will no doubt be 

beautifully wrapped for our next 

reunion!!  The fun auction raised 

$502 for our future church fund!  

Our appreciation to the gift donors 

and bidders.  Louise Gilpin, 83 
years of age, won the restaurant 

gift certificate for being the oldest 

member present.  (At least she 

was the oldest person to admit 

her age!) 

The bulletins were given to the 

Glory of God by Joe and Paula 

McIntosh in honor of all the mem-

bers of Living Word Lutheran 



Church. 

 

Sunday afternoon, July 28th, our 

younger youth group members 

enjoyed a picnic and hiked 

through the Paw Paw tunnel.  It 

was a fun day that also included 

games.  The event came to a close 

with roasting marshmallows on a 

campfire, making sõmores. 
Members attending were Carolyn 

Hughes, Annabeth Hughes, Karl 

Eriksson and Hannah Eriksson.  

Also attending were Shannon and 

Garret James from San Antonio, 

Texas who were visiting their 

grandparents, Mike and Phyllis 

Alban, and Alana Walker from 

Morrisville, North Carolina, great 

granddaughter of ken and Bonnie 

Keller.  This was a really fun day 

for the youngsters and our thanks 

and appreciation is extended to 

Phyllis Alban, leader, for arranging 

this summer outing for the group. 

 

The two altar fall floral arrange-

ments were made by Andi Liller 

and given by Mary Fanelli.  They 

were on the altar on Sunday, Sep-

tember 8th in memory of Johnõs 

September 14th birthday.  Andi is 

a gal of many talents!! 

 

Rally Day was held following the 

worship hour on Sunday, Septem-

ber 8th with the opening given by 

Karen McCabe.  Pizza and drinks 

were served along with the des-

serts since it was òrefreshment 

Sundayó for the congregation. 

The games played by the Sunday 

School kids were Noahõs Ark relay 

race, catch a duck in the duck 
pond, pass the hoola hoop from 

one person to another without 

breaking the chain, and paper air-

plane making and flying with an 

adult partner.  It was fun watching 

the kids (and a few grownups) in 

action.  Everyone was a winner!  

Phyllis was observed twisting a 

mean hoola-hoop, Andi was bare-

foot enjoying the duckõs water 

puddles, while Dick just about 

threw out his shoulder attempting 

to òbeat the kidsó in the airplane 

toss! 

At the close of the games action, 

pastel balloons were 

released by everyone.  

Some of them con-

tained the name of a 

favorite Bible Hero of a 

member of LWLC.  If 

found they were to con-

tact the church.  All the 

balloons had a card 

tied to it announcing 

our Rally Day Sunday. 

 

On a hot and humid 

afternoon the Wood-
men of the World sponsored an 

òIn Honor and Remembrance Pro-

gramó as they saluted American 

heroes and remembered 911.  the 

event took place at the lodge park-

ing lot on Patriots Day-September 

11th wit the dedication of the 

American, Maryland, POW-MIA and 

Woodmen of the World flags on 

steel poles. 

Representatives of Senators Bar-

bara Mikulski and Ben Cardin; Con-

gressman John Delaney were  pre-

sent along with Kevin Kelly, House 

of Delegates; Mayor Brian Grim, 

City Councilman Nick Scarpelli, 

County Commisisioner Bill Valen-

tine, Lt. Brian Leply, City Patrol 

Commander; Donald dunn, City Fire 
Chief; Gene Kidwell, President Alle-

gany/Garrett Fire/Rescue Assoc.; 

Lt. Warren Carter, Allegany County 

Sheriffõs Dept.; and Carol Kirchner, 

WOW Jurisdiction of Maryland Vice 

President.  Emory Davis, Jr., presi-

dent of WOW Lodge 6, was master 

of ceremonies. 

The raising of the flags was by Viet-

nam Veterans Color Guard-Chapter 

172, with Allen Lewis playing 

òTapsó.  òGod Bless Americaó was 

sung by Ed Wagner. 

The invited guests, visitors, and 

WOW members were then treated 

to a buffet luncheon in the 

hall...our sactuary! 

An informal invitation was extended 

to our congregation.  Those mem-

bers in attendance were Scott 

Chaney, Bob Chaney, Al Lantz, Pete 

and Pat Robb, Dave Snyder and 

Sadie who is also a member of the 

WOW Lodge. 

 

Saturday, September 14th, Pastor 

Mark and Sue, along with Susan 

Weems and Sadie travelled to York, 

Pennsylvania, leaving the WOW 
parking lot at 6:30 AM.  Bob and 

Becky McIntyre met us at the 

church, travelling from Hagerstown. 

Breakfast was served prior to the 

opening devotions.  St. Paul Lu-

theran Church hosted Reverend 

Dan Cites, LCMCõs new and first 

coordinator for New Ministry Devel-

opment.  The title of the outreach 
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seminar was òFollow Meó.  He is 

a dynamic speaker, using very 

little notes and dispersing bits of 

humor throughout his program 

(like someone that is close to us!) 

At noon, following the program, a 

luncheon was served to the 

group, composed of 25 persons.  

After a time of fellowship and a 

tour of the church, we were on 
our way home, arriving back to 

WOW at 4:20 PM. 

It was an interesting program and 

you will be hearing more about 

this as we plan the future growth 

of our church. 

 

Our congratulations to Misty Bos-

ton and Paul Hott, who an-

nounced the birth of a son on 

September 12th.  They named 

their new heir, Gabrielle Owen 

who tipped the scales at 7 

pounds-2 ounces!  The brother 

of the new arrival is 16 month 

old, Mason.  The happy grand-

parents are Bryan and Kim Bos-
ton with the great grandparents 

being Ken and Bonnie Keller. 

 

Thought for the Month: 
òEveryone prays in 
their own language, 
and there is no lan-

guage that God does 
not understand!ó 
 - Duke Ellington  
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